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MINISTERS AND CHURCHES 

He that goeth forth and weepeth bearing precious 
seed shall doubtless come again with hejoicing, 

bringing his sheaves with him.——Psa. 126-6. 

Rev. G. A. Delong of Perth has accepted a 

unanimous call to remain pastor of our church 

there. Brother Delong reports good attendance 

and souls getting help in the meetings. The work 

is encouraging in all branches. 
Rev. B. C. Cochrane reports good helpful 

meetings at Seal Cove. 

Rev. I, T. Sabine is engaged in special meet- 

ings. He is being assisted by Pastor R. T. Sellick 
Sef Oxford, N. S. 

The blessing of the Lord is on the church at 

Moncton in a marked way. On Sunday night, 

May 2nd, several young men and women found 

victory at the altar. Several more requested 

prayer the following Sunday night. Our prayer 

meetings are seasons of refreshing from the 

presence of the Lord. 

Rev. F. A. Watson writes that the work at 

Beals, Maine, is encouraging. He says the com- 

mittee has secured Rev. E. H. Stillion of Pales- 
tine, Ohio, for evangelist for Beulah camp- 

meeting this year. 
Rev. H. E. Mullen of Fort Fairfield writes 

that their meetings are good and the Lord is 

blessing souls in their regular meetings. He plans 

to go to Crawford, Maine, to assist Rev. H. S. 

‘Wilson beginning May 10th. 
Rev. E. R. Bradley writes he baptized three 
candidates and received them into membership 

2 of the church at Calais on May 9th, following 

~ several weeks of special services in which he 
was assisted by several of the brethren. 

Just a few weeks now and it will be time for 

our Alliance and Campmeeting. We are expect- 

ing a large attendance and a great meeting this 

year. About all our churches have had revivals 

and many of these new converts will want to 

attend campmeeting, some perhaps for the first 

time. 

Please send in your renewals for the Highway. 

We have only two more issues to publish before 

the business manager will have to make his an- 

nual report. Please send in your renewal at once, 

beloved, and help us in our work. The Lord bless 

you all. 
EDITOR 

45 Archibald St., Moncton, N. B. 

NOTICE 
"4 District No 2 Sunday School Convention 

The S. S. Convention for District No. 2 will 

be held during the quarterly session at Killam’s 

Mills on May 21st. The blanks have been sent 

out to the S. S. secretaries who will please fill in 

and return to the secretary-treasurer. 

MISS GRACE LAWLOR, 
304 Carmarthen St., 

Saint John, N. B. 

NOTICE 

The quarterly meeting of District No. 2 will 

convene with the church at Killam’s Mills, May 

20th to 23rd, followed by Young People’s Rally 

on Monday, 24th. 

WISDOM IS DOING THE BEST 

True wisdom is to know what is best worth 

" knowing, and to do what is best worth doing.— 

Humphrey. 

NOTICE 

The quarterly meeting of District No. 1 will 

be held at Hartland June 3rd to 6th. 

REV. GEO. DeLLONG, Secy. 

PERSONALS 

Mrs. Thos. Whitten of Woodstock, N.B., has 

been seriously ill since Saturday the 8th. Mr. 

Whitten is also poorly having kept his bed for 

over a year. Mrs. Whitten’s two daughters were 

called to her bedside on Saturday evening. To- 

day, Wednesday, Mrs. Whitten is somewhat bet- 

ter. 

Mrs. James Greenlaw, of Lincoln, Maine, has 

been quite ill for several weeks but is much im- 

proved again. The editor had a nice letter from 

her recently. She still remembers and speaks of 

her friends in New Brunswick of former years. 

Mr. Mongo Stewart, of Fort Fairfield, passed 

away on Friday, May 7th, after several months 

of illness. Mrs. Otis Ames and Mrs. Frank 

Fitzherbert of Fort Fairfield are daughters of 
his. He also leaves two or three sons, and his 

wife by a second marriage. We extend to the 

bereaved ones our sincere sympathy.—FEditor. 

CORRESPONDENCE 

3045 E. 5th Street, 
Long Beach, Calif, 

Dear Brother Dow: May 6, 1937. 

Will you kindly place the in¢losed to my credit 
for subscription to the Highway. 

The April 30th number came with its precious 

messages. It is like a visit from a friend. This, 

the Mother’s Day number, gives beautiful trib- 

utes to “Mothers”. I have enjoyed the poems; 

every page is interesting to me. Revival services 

are being held, letters and gifts come to the High- 

way. The Missionary Fund is generally remem- 

bered. Quilts are being made for Beulah. Then 

there is the Young People’s page, and Temper- 
ance page. 
May: God’s special blessing be upon “The 

Highway”, the publishers of it and upon every 

reader. 
In Christian fellowship, 

(MRS.) D. McLEOD 
RE SE RE 

NOTE: We appreciate very much this nice 

letter from our good Sister McLeod. She has 

taken the King’s Highway ever since it has been 

published. The above shows her keen interest in 

the Lord’s work, yet she is now about 93 years 

of age; I think drawing near to the century 

mark ; may the dear Lord add many more years 

to her useful life. EDITOR 

Fort Fairfield, Maine. 

Dear Brother Dow: 
The Lord is blessing and helping in the dpi 

here. Our services are well attended and souls 

are getting help. We have accepted the call the 

Church gave us to remain here at Fort Fairfield 

another year. The kind friends here have made 

up a generous sum of money and presented it to 

us for the purpose of helping to get a car. We 

are very grateful to them and to our Heavenly 

Father for such tokens of His love and good- 

ness. I am to help Brother H. S. Wilson at Craw- 

ford beginning May 10th. We trust and pray 

that God will continue to use us and make us a 

blessing and help to souls. 
Yours in Him, 

H. E. MULLEN 

You reap what you sow—not something else, 

but that. An act of love makes the soul more 

loving. A deed of humbleness deepens humble- 

ness. The thing reaped is the very thing sown, 

multiplied a hundredfold. You have sown a seed 

of life, you reap life everlasting.—F. W. Robert- 

son. 

THE SCRIPTURES IN NEARLY ONE 
THOUSAND LANGUAGES 

The Bible or some part of it has been trans- 

lated into 991 languages and dialects according 

to a statement issued by the American Bible So- 
ciety, New York City. 

Nine new languages were translated and pub- 

lished in 1936, seven of these being African dia- 
lects and two European, the Gospel of St. Luke 
in Bern German and the Book of Acts in Mor- 

avian Romany. 
The extent to which the Scriptures have been: 

published in the various languages is as follows: 

Whole Bible, 176; New Testaments—additional, 

214; Portions (at least one book), 520; Selected 

TE 81; Total, 991. 

One fea} Bible was issued last year, that 

in the Venda language spoken in the Transvaal 

and published by the British and Foreign Bible 

Society with headquarters in London. 

The Olunyore New Testaments, one of the 

six New Testaments now to become available, 

was published in July by the American Bible 

Society. This is the first complete Testament for 

some 300,000 natives in Kenya, north of Lake 

Victoria Nyanza. It required three years after 

the receipt of the manuscript to complete this 

publication. The book was proof read in Africa 

but the delay was largely due to changes in the 

spelling which had developed in the language 

since the writing of the manuscript. 

Among the four Gospels Mark, according to 

the records of the American Bible Society, has 

been the most widely published, having been 

translated into 630 languages. Matthew appears 

in 604, John in 559 and Luke in 550.—The 
American Bible Society. 

NOTICE ig 
The quarterly meeting of District No. 3 will 

be held at Seal Cove, N. B.,, May 20th to 23rd. 

E. R. BRADLEY 

NOTICE 

The Quarterly Meeting of District No. 4 will 

be held in the Reformed Baptist Church at 
Wood’s Harbor, N. S., from June 3rd to 6th in- 

clusive. Will the churches send delegates and 

written reports? Let us pray for a gracious quar- 

terly. 

G. A. ROGERS, Sec’y. 

MISSION FUND 

balem Y. P'S 
Grace Young 

Bessie Cheney (pledge) 

Expenses for out-going and home-coming 

Missionaries— 

John Burns 

Mrs. R. 'C. Manning 
Feng 

Friends, let us not forget the contribution for 

the Sterritt Sisters Passage Fund. Have you sent 

yours yet? Thank you. Also please remember 

that Sister Faith MacDonald had to undergo an 

operation recently and we need help to defray 

this extra expense. We are thankful to say that 

it is expected that her health will be much im- 

proved, even normal again. 

Let us fervently pray for the missionary work 

and then by consistent contributions help to an- 

swer our own prayers, for faith without work 

is dead. Let us be co-workers with Him. 

L. T. SABINE, Treas. 

Box 282, Woodstock, N.B. 


